Cleary, Neil

From: Holley, Martin <

Sent: 19 March 2021 15:38

To: Forward Planning

Cc: CIL.Consultation

Subject: RE: Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) Rate Review Consultation (Publication of Draft Charging

Schedule) (1)

Dear Alice,

Thank you for consulting Brent with regard to your CIL Rate Review Draft Charging Schedule.

Brent Council supports the draft rates and we look forward to continuing to work with Barnet in both in regard to planning and wider infrastructure planning issues.

Kind regards,

Martin

Martin Holley Infrastructure Planning Team Leader Regeneration & Environment Brent Council

From: Forward Planning < forward.planning@barnet.gov.uk >

Sent: 18 February 2021 16:15

Cc: CIL.Consultation < CIL.Consultation@barnet.gov.uk >

Subject: Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) Rate Review Consultation (Publication of Draft Charging Schedule) (1)

Dear Sir/Madam

Community Infrastructure Regulations 2010 (as amended) Publication of Draft Charging Schedule Consultation

The London Borough of Barnet is undertaking a consultation on our proposal to increase the Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) rate we charge and have published in the Draft Charging Schedule under regulation 16. This is the first review since adoption of CIL in 2013. The increased rate is supported by evidence found on the Engage Barnet website. We are contacting you to ask for your comments and representations regarding these changes

What is CIL?

Community Infrastructure Levy (the 'levy') is a charge levied by local authorities on new development in their area and is an important tool for local authorities to use to help deliver the infrastructure needed to support such development.

Under regulation 16 and 17, comments are invited from residents and businesses, voluntary bodies operating in Barnet and local business groups. We are inviting you specifically to make comment.

Consultation

The consultation will be running from 18/02/2021 until 21/03/2021. There is no requirement to reply to this letter, but you are welcome to submit any comments you may wish to make regarding the proposed CIL Charging Schedule and supporting evidence documents.

If you require assistance in accessing the documents, please enquire by emailing <u>CIL@barnet.gov.uk</u> or calling planning enquires on 0208 359 3000.

Your Comments

Please use the link below to the questionnaire and further detail to make representations: https://engage.barnet.gov.uk/cil-rate-review

Or, for further information, visit the Barnet CIL page: https://www.barnet.gov.uk/planning-and-building/planning/community-infrastructure-levy

Alternatively, you can email <u>cil.consultation@barnet.gov.uk</u> Or send your submission via post to:

Infrastructure Planning Team 7th Floor 2 Bristol Avenue Colindale, London NW9 4EW

If you would like to speak to anyone regarding the consultation, please call Alice Leach or Ben Thompson on 020 8359 2899 or 020 8359 5697.

Finally, please note that you have been contacted as a registered consultee with Barnet Council's Forward Planning consultation database. Should you not wish to be contacted by the Council in relation to strategic planning matters in the future please email forward.planning@barnet.gov.uk to be removed from the database.

Yours faithfully

Alice Leach MRTPI Infrastructure Planning Manager Strategic Planning 2 Bristol Avenue, Colindale NW9 4EW

Tel: 020 8359 2899

<u>Barnet Online</u>: <u>www.barnet.gov.uk</u> www.re-ltd.co.uk



RE (Regional Enterprise) Limited is a joint venture between Capita plc and London Borough of Barnet. Registered in England 08615172. Registered Office: 30 Berners Street, London W1T 3LR.

A Please consider the environment - do you really need to print this email?



This email and any attachments to it are intended solely for the individual to whom it is addressed. It may contain sensitive or confidential material and should be handled accordingly. However, it is recognised that, as an intended recipient of this email, you may wish to share it with those who have a legitimate interest in the contents.

If you have received this email in error and you are not the intended recipient you must not disclose, distribute, copy or print any of the information contained or attached within it, all copies must be deleted from your system. Please notify the sender immediately.

Whilst we take reasonable steps to identify software viruses, any attachments to this email may contain viruses which our anti-virus software has failed to identify. No liability can be accepted, and you should therefore carry out your own anti-virus checks before opening any documents.

Please note: Information contained in this e-mail may be subject to public disclosure under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 or the Environmental Information Regulations 2004.

This message has been scanned by Exchange Online Protection.

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe

The use of Brent Council's e-mail system may be monitored and communications read in order to secure effective operation of the system and other lawful purposes.